
Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

June 24, 2021, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Tom Marshall, Don Revane, Allan Dube 

 

1.0 Visitors: Bruce Putnam, Ralph Marinaccio, Andrew Hatch, Gary Carney 

2.0 Minutes: Revane moved to approve June 17, 2021 minutes, Marshall second all voted in 

favor.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

June 20, 2021, Transfer Station begins summer hours: open Sundays from 11 am – 7 pm. 

 

July 20, 2021, Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 pm Town Hall.  

 

July 1, 2021, Selectmen Meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm at the Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening meeting, 

Town Hall  

 

June 30, 2021, Zoning Board of Adjustments, 7:00 pm Town Hall.  

July 6, 2021, Lempster Mountain Road paving is tentatively scheduled for July 6; expect minor 

delays. 

July 6, 2021, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm at the Town Hall. 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW!  

 

Let’s celebrate and have a modified Old Home Day event.  On July 31, 2021, the town will be 

hosting an Old Home Day celebration.   Our hope is that multiple organizations/groups will 
be involved by hosting activities to fill the day.  
 

Ideas:    

 Farmers Market/ Craft sale on the common 

 Fire/Rescue breakfast at the Station  also some type of event at station  

 Burgers/Hot Dog lunch for sale on the common 

 Entertainment at the Bandstand (fill the day with variety) 

 Family Fun Day at Camp Morgan 



 Ice Cream Social at end of the day 

 Please reach out to Jim Garvin and Jane Thayer (organizers) with the idea/plan that you 

or your group would like to do to participate in the activities of the 

day. j_garvin@gsinet.net   jthayer@gsinet.net 

 

Fire Permits 

CALL BEFORE YOU BURN 495-3030 

 

 

 
Household Hazardous Waste 2021 Collection Days 

July 16, Lebanon High School 

August 7, Sunapee Highway Garage 

October 2, Lebanon High School 

(Free to Washington Residents) 

 

 

 

 
 

 

COVID -19 VACCINE 

 

For information and scheduling a time and place to get vaccinated for COVID-19 

Please visit the website below for New Hampshire Residents: https://www.vaccines.nh.gov 
 

     

 

To all residents and visitors from the Selectmen: Masks are suggested in all 

Washington public buildings. 

NH https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance/ 
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3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

3.1 David Barkie Tm. # 15-13 requesting a building permit to construct a 24 X 24’ garage with a 

47 X 40’ house including a 19 X 9’-11” deck and an 8 X 3’-11” deck. Revane and Dube 

inspected finding all setbacks comply with the Town’s land Use Ordinance. Marshall moved to 

approve the building permit Dube second all voted in favor. Permit # 21-27 

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

 

4.1 Selectmen, Ed Thayer, Cynthia Dressel, and Shawn Atkins follow up meeting from June 17, 

2021, with representatives from New Hampshire State Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional 

Planning Commission to review updated hazard mitigation procedures. 

 

4.2 Mark Florence, met with the select board to present an overview of town mapping. 

Selectmen to bring to various boards for consideration. 

 

4.3 Property owner Tm. # 7-25 discussed subdivision procedures.  

 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer 

 

5.1.1 Bulldozer has been repaired  

 

5.1.2 Discussed purchasing GPS signs for Class VI roads. Looking into grants  

 

5.1.3 Provided a quote from Atlantic Recycling Equipment for the purchase of a roll-off 

container.  

 

5.2 Shawn Atkins, (fire chief) 

 

5.2.1 Submitted an estimate from Culligan water, Re: water softener system.  

 

5.2.2 Select board requested the cistern water level report.  

 

 

 

6.0 Public 

 

6.1Ralph Marinaccio, Gary Carney, and Andrew Hatch, (Zoning Board of Adjustments) 

discussed the procedural aspects of granting or denying variances.  

 

 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATION RECEIVED: 



7.1 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Operation of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System. (ISDS). Tm. # 14-281 

7.2 New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration, Re: Inventory of Property Transfer 

(PA-34). Tm. # 14-170, 11-11-01, and 15-75 

7.3 NH Department of Environmental Services, Tm. # 10-39, Re: Wetlands and Non-Site 

Specific Permit 

7.4 Ferwerda Mapping, LLC, revised plan on Tm. # 10-39.  

7.5 NH Business Review Vol. 43, placed in public reading file.  

7.6 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual 

Sewage Disposal System (ISDS). Tm. # 10-39.  

7.7 Email from property owner (Tm. # 12-11) requesting public documentation.  

  

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 Revane moved to accept a check for $1,000.00 from the New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation. (Shedd Free Library)  Dube second all voted in favor.  

9.2 Marshall moved to approve the quote from Atlantic Recycling (see 5.1.3) and for Revane to 

sign on behalf of the board. Dube second all voted in favor.  

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $16,289.08 and vendor checks for  

$44,200.39 for the week of June 25, 2021.  

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

 

11.1 Revane moved to adjourn at 7:58 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Deborah DeFosse 


